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P. Rab (1991) Fish cytogenetics and its application in fish 
reproductive biology. Bull. Ins!. Zoo!., Academia Sinica Monograph 
16: 357-373. Why fish -cytogenetics (and/or cytotaxonomy) is, or 
would be applied in reproductive biology of fishes? Similarly as in 
domestic animals and birds, the progress of fish reproductive biology 
may profit from this discipline of cytology. Although it has deve­
loped very rapidly, especially in recent years, being in the descrip­
tive developmental stage it is still underdeveloped in comparison 
with the cytogenetics of higher domestic animals. From about 20,000 
fish species estimated to occur,the basic karyotype characteristics, 
i. e., diploid chromosome number (2n) and number of chroinosome 
arms (NF), are known for not more than 1,700 fish species, which 
represents only about 9% of the total number. Of the economically 
important species, these basic data are available nearly exclusively 
for freshwater groups such as acipenserids, salmonids, cyprinids, 
cichlids and several others; marine important species are cytogene­
tically fairly unexploited. In general, descriptions based on conven­
tionally Giemsa stained chromosomes highly prevail; due to small 
chromosome size of majority of species they are also often unperfect. 
The application of chromosome banding techniques has been quite 
limited. 

The future efforts in relation to the fish reproductive biology 
should be focused at least as follow: 1) Application and introducing 
novel and sophisticated chromosome banding techniques including 
molecular ones; 2) Establishing ~(standard karyotypes" for econo­
mically important s·pecies; 3) Screening for chromosomal disorders 
and studying their relationships to fecundity; 4) Studying pollution­
related chrom'osomal abberation; 5) Studying sex determination at 
chromosomal level using molecular techniques, too; 6) Application 
of cytogenetic methods in fish chromosome manipulation procedures 
including gene transfer. 

In conclusion, one can suggest that cytogenetics in fish biology 
should play an analogous role as it does in biology and veterinary 
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